Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Digital Library Collections

This is a PDF of a folder from our textual collections.

Collection: Speechwriting, White House Office of: Speech Drafts: Records, 1981-1989

Folder Title: Hispanic Stamp Presentation (Rohrabacher) (Cave) 10/31/1984 (2 of 2)

Box: 181

To see more digitized collections visit: https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digitized-textual-material

To see all Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Inventories, visit: https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/white-house-inventories

Contact a reference archivist at: reagan.library@nara.gov

Citation Guidelines: https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/research-support/citation-guide

National Archives Catalogue: https://catalog.archives.gov/

Last Updated: 04/08/2025

Document No.

WHITE HOUSE STAFFING MEMORANDUM

_ A	
P.M.	YAGOT

VICEPR	VESIDENI	П		MORPHI			□ /	
VICE DE	RESIDENT	ACTIO	N FYI	MURPHY		,	ACTION	FYI
30BEC1	(10/29 -	12:00 Noon d	raft)					
SUBJECT:	PROPOSED	PRESIDENTIAL	REMARKS	: HISPANIC	STAMP	PRESEN	TATION	
DATE:	10/29	ACTION/CONCUP	RENCE/COM	MENT DUE BY:	4:00	Э Р.М.	TODAY	

	7.011.011.	••		7.5	• • • •
VICE PRESIDENT	. \Box		MURPHY		
MEESE			OGLESBY		
BAKER			ROGERS		
DEAVER			SPEAKES		
STOCKMAN			SVAHN		
DARMAN	□P	₽ 8S	VERSTANDIG		
FIELDING			WHITTLESEY		· 🗆
FULLER			TUTWILER		
HERRINGTON			BAROODY		
HICKEY			WIRTHLIN		
McFARLANE			ELLIOTT		
McMANUS	П			П	П

REMARKS:

Please forward any edits/comments directly to Ben Elliott, with a copy to my office, by 4:00 p.m. TODAY. Thank you.

RESPONSE:

10/29/84 10/29/84 27 27 27 27 27 21

PRESIDENTIAL REMARKS: HISPANIC STAMP PRESENTATION WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 31, 1984

Welcome to the White House. Having spent much of my life in California, I've always been aware of the many contributions Americans of Hispanic descent have made to our country.

Americans of Hispanic descent served in positions of authority throughout State government while I was Governor; in fact, I appointed more to top-level positions than any Governor in California's history. Since we got to Washington, we've enlisted top talent from the Hispanic community and they are providing a valuable service to this Administration and to the country.

Today, we gather to pay a special tribute to Americans of Hispanic descent who have placed their lives on the line in the defense of our country. The United States Post Office, at our suggestion, is issuing a stamp commemorating this awe-inspiring record of courage and valor.

It was 174 years ago when father Miguel Hidalgo de Castillo rang the bells in his village. Like the sounding of our Liberty Bell, he was proclaiming to the world his people's resolve to live in freedom. That same love of freedom still rings in our hearts today, especially in the hearts of our fellow citizens of Hispanic descent.

This has been demonstrated time and again. When danger threatened our Republic, Hispanics -- as this stamp underscores -- have been in the forefront of the defense of our

freedom and independence. Thirty-seven of them -- an incredible number -- have received our highest military award.

It was my honor to have presented the Medal of Honor, the last one awarded to a Hispanic American, to Sargeant Roy Benavidez. This hero had been kept waiting in limbo for years during the last administration, which apparently thought that recognizing his gallantry was a bad idea because it would stir unpleasant memories of the Vietnam War.

Well, I think we can all be happy that America is no longer hesitant to honor any individual who did us the honor of serving as gallantly as Roy Benavidez.

I've gotten to know Roy. He and 11 other Hispanic recipients visited me here at the White House this spring. When I met and spoke with them, I could clearly see that it was the values they were taught as children that gave them the strength to be the kind of men they grew up to be. These values — devotion to family and respect for God, love of country and respect for honest work — these are the ingredients that have molded the character of Americans of Hispanic descent. This is the stuff of which heroes are made.

There is a place in Illinois that underscores what I am saying. In the town of Silvis, in a Hispanic neighborhood, there is a street, formerly 2nd Street, on which live 22 very special American families. From these 22 families, 84 men served in World War II, Korea, and Vietnam. The two Sandoval families on that block sent 13 men -- 6 from one family, and 7 from the other. Three never came back. They and 5 others who gave their

lives for our freedom are honored by a monument at the end of the street.

There is an even bigger monument and it is the one in the heart of every man, woman, and child in this country who are thankful for the precious liberty we enjoy and grateful to those to whom we owe such a debate. The stamp we issue today is our way of giving a heartfelt message to our wonderful Hispanic neighbors who have fought for their country, individuals to whom we owe so much. That message is MUCHAS GRACIAS.



EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503

October 29, 1984

MEMORANDUM TO: BEN ELLIOTT

FROM:

AL KEEL

SUBJECT:

Proposed Presidential Remarks:

Hispanic Stamp Presentation

We have reviewed the proposed Presidential remarks and

have no comment.

cc: Dick Darman

Dave Gerson

PRESIDENTIAL REMARKS: HISPANIC STAMP PRESENTATION WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 31, 1984

Welcome to the White House. Having spent much of my life in California, I've always been aware of the many contributions

Americans of Hispanic descent have made to our country.

Americans of Hispanic descent served in positions of authority throughout State government while I was Governor; in fact, I appointed more to top-level positions than any Governor in California's history. Since we got to Washington, we've enlisted top talent from the Hispanic community and they are providing a valuable service to this Administration and to the country.

Today, we gather to pay a special tribute to Americans of Hispanic descent who have placed their lives on the line in the defense of our country. The United States Post Office, at our suggestion, is issuing a stamp commemorating this awe-inspiring record of courage and valor.

It was 174 years ago when father Miguel Hidalgo de Castillo rang the bells in his village. Like the sounding of our Liberty Bell, he was proclaiming to the world his people's resolve to live in freedom. That same love of freedom still rings in our hearts today, especially in the hearts of our fellow citizens of Hispanic descent.

This has been demonstrated time and again. When danger threatened our Republic, Hispanics -- as this stamp underscores -- have been in the forefront of the defense of our

freedom and independence. Thirty-seven of them -- an incredible number -- have received our highest military award.

It was my honor to have presented the Medal of Honor, the last one awarded to a Hispanic American, to Sargeant Roy Benavidez. This hero had been kept waiting in limbo for years during the last administration, which apparently thought that recognizing his gallantry was a bad idea because it would stir unpleasant memories of the Vietnam War.

Well, I think we can all be happy that America is no longer hesitant to honor any individual who did us the honor of serving as gallantly as Roy Benavidez.

I've gotten to know Roy. He and 11 other Hispanic recipients visited me here at the White House this spring. When I met and spoke with them, I could clearly see that it was the values they were taught as children that gave them the strength to be the kind of men they grew up to be. These values — devotion to family and respect for God, love of country and respect for honest work — these are the ingredients that have molded the character of Americans of Hispanic descent. This is the stuff of which heroes are made.

There is a place in Illinois that underscores what I am saying. In the town of Silvis, in a Hispanic neighborhood, there is a street, formerly 2nd Street, on which live 22 very special American families. From these 22 families, 84 men served in World War II, Korea, and Vietnam. The two Sandoval families on that block sent 13 men -- 6 from one family, and 7 from the other. Three never came back. They and 5 others who gave their

lives for our freedom are honored by a monument at the end of the street.

There is an even bigger monument and it is the one in the heart of every man, woman, and child in this country who are thankful for the precious liberty we enjoy and grateful to those to whom we owe such a debate. The stamp we issue today is our way of giving a heartfelt message to our wonderful Hispanic neighbors who have fought for their country, individuals to whom we owe so much. That message is MUCHAS GRACIAS.

(Rohrabacher/BE) October 29, 1984 11:30 a.m.

PRESIDENTIAL REMARKS: HISPANIC STAMP PRESENTATION WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 31, 1984

750

Welcome to the White House. Having spent much of my life in California, I've always been aware of the many contributions

Americans of Hispanic descent have made to our country.

Americans of Hispanic descent served in positions of authority throughout State government while I was Governor; in fact, I appointed more to top-level positions than any Governor in California's history. Since we got to Washington, we've enlisted top talent from the Hispanic community and they are providing a valuable service to the Administration and to the country.

Today, we gather to pay a special tribute to the Americans of Hispanic descent who have placed their lives on the line in the defense of our country. The United States Post Office, at our suggestion, is issuing a stamp commemorating this awe-inspiring record of courage and valor.

It was 174 years ago when father Miguel Hidalgo de Castillo rang the bells in his village. Like the sounding of our Liberty Bell, he was proclaiming to the world his people's resolve to live in freedom. That same love of freedom still rings in our hearts today, especially in the hearts of our fellow citizens of Hispanic descent.

This has been demonstrated time and again. When danger threatened our Republic, Hispanics -- as this stamp underscores -- have been in the forefront of the defense of our

freedom and independence. Thirty-seven of them -- an incredible number -- have received our highest military award.

It was my honor to have presented the Medal of Honor, the last one awarded to a Hispanic American, to Sargeant Roy Benavidez. This hero had been kept waiting in limbo for years during the last administration, which apparently thought that recognizing his gallantry was a bad idea because it would stir unpleasant memories of the Vietnam War.

Well, I think we can all be happy that America is no longer hesitant to honor any individual who did us the honor of serving as gallantly as Roy Benavidez.

I've gotten to know Roy. He and 11 other Hispanic recipients visited me here at the White House this spring. When I met and spoke with them, I could clearly see that it was the values they were taught as children that gave them the strength to be the kind of men they grew up to be. These values — devotion to family and respect for God, love of country and respect for honest work — these are the ingredients that have molded the character of Americans of Hispanic descent. This is the stuff of which heroes are made.

There is a place in Illinois that underscores what I am saying. In the town of Silvis, in a Hispanic neighborhood, there is a street, formerly 2nd street, on which live 22 very special American families. From these 22 families, 84 men served in World War II, Korea, and Vietnam. The two Sandoval families on that block sent 13 -- 6 from one family, and 7 from the other.

Three Sandovals never came back. They and 5 others who gave

their lives for our freedom are honored by a monument at the end of the street.

There is an even bigger monument and it is the one in the heart of every man, woman, and child in this country who are thankful for the precious liberty we enjoy and grateful to those to whom we owe such a debate. The stamp we issue today is our way of giving a heartfelt message to our wonderful Hispanic neighbors who have fought for their country, individuals to whom we owe so much. That message is MUCHAS GRACIAS.

UC'5/ep'5 D'6

(Rohrabacher)
October 26, 1984
5:00 p.m.

PRESIDENTIAL REMARKS: HISPANIC STAMP PRESENTATION WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 31, 1984

Welcome to the White House. Having spent much of my life in California, I've always been aware of the many contributions Americans of Hispanic descent have made to our country.

Americans of Hispanic descent served in positions of authority throughout State government while I was Governor; in fact, I appointed more to top-level positions than any Governor in California's history. Since we got to Washington, we've enlisted top talent from the Hispanic community and they are providing a valuable service to the Administration and to the country.

Today, we gather to pay a special tribute to the Americans of Hispanic descent who have placed their lives on the line in the defense of our country. The United States Post Office, at our suggestion, is problem issuing a stamp commemorating this awe-inspiring record of courage and valor.

It was 174 years ago when father Miguel Hidalgo de Castillo rang the bells in his village. Like the sounding of our Liberty Bell, he was proclaiming to the world his people's resolve to live in freedom. That same love of freedom still rings in our hearts today, especially in the hearts of our fellow citizens of Hispanic descent.

This has been demonstrated time and again. When danger threatened our Republic, Hispanics -- as this stamp underscores -- have been in the forefront of the defense of our freedom and independence. Thirty-seven of them -- higher

proportion than any other group -- have received our highest military award.

It was my honor to have presented the Medal of Honor, the hispanic American, last one awarded to Sgt. Roy Benavidez. This hero had been kept waiting in limbo for years during the last administration, which apparently thought that recognizing the gallantry of this hero was a bad idea because it would stir unpleasant memories of the Vietnam War.

Well, I think we can all be happy that America is no longer hesitant to honor any individual who did us the honor of serving as gallantly as Roy Benavidez.

I've gotten to know Roy. He and 11 other Hispanic Hursen Pring.
recipients visited me here at the White House When I met and spoke with them, I could clearly see that it was the values they were taught as children that gave them the strength to be the kind of men they grew up to be. These values -- devotion to family and respect for God, love of country and respect for honest work -- these are the ingredients that have molded the character of Americans of Hispanic descent. This is the stuff of which heroes are made.

There is a place in Illinois that underscores what I am saying. In the town of Silvis in an Hispanic neighborhood there is a street, formerly 2nd street, on which lives 22 very special American families. From these 22 families, 84 men served in World War II, Korea, and Vietnam. The two Sandoval families on that block sent 13 -- 6 from one family and 7 from the other. Three Sandovals never came back. They and 5 others who gave

their lives for our freedom are honored by a monument at the end of the street.

There is an even bigger monument and it is the one in the hearts of every man, woman, and child in this country who are thankful for the precious liberty we enjoy and grateful to those to whom we owe such a debate. The stamp we issue today is our way of giving a heartfelt message to our wonderful Hispanic neighbors who have fought for their country, individuals to whom we owe so much. That message is MUCHAS GRACIAS.

(Rohrabacher) Coctober 26, 1984 5:00 p.m.

PRESIDENTIAL REMARKS: HISPANIC STAMP PRESENTATION WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 31, 1984

Welcome to the White House. Having spent much of my life in California, I've always been aware of the many contributions Americans of Hispanic descent have made to our country.

Americans of Hispanic descent served in positions of authority throughout State government while I was Governor; in fact, I appointed more to top-level positions than any Governor in California's history. Since we got to Washington, we've enlisted top talent from the Hispanic community and they are providing a valuable service to the Administration and to the country.

Today, we gather to pay a special tribute to the Americans of Hispanic descent who have placed their lives on the line in the defense of our country. The United States Post Office, at our suggestion, is today issuing a stamp commemorating this awe-inspiring record of courage and valor.

It was 174 years ago when father Miguel Hidalgo de Castillo rang the bells in his village. Like the sounding of our Liberty Bell, he was proclaiming to the world his people's resolve to live in freedom. That same love of freedom still rings in our hearts today, especially in the hearts of our fellow citizens of Hispanic descent.

This has been demonstrated time and again. When danger threatened our Republic, Hispanics -- as this stamp underscores -- have been in the forefront of the defense of our freedom and independence. Thirty-seven of them -- a higher

proportion than any other group -- have received our highest military award.

It was my honor to have presented the Medal of Honor, the last one awarded, to Sgt. Roy Benavidez. This hero had been kept waiting in limbo for years during the last administration, which apparently thought that recognizing the gallantry of this hero was a bad idea because it would stir unpleasant memories of the Vietnam War.

Well, I think we can all be happy that America is no longer hesitant to honor any individual who did us the honor of serving as gallantly as Roy Benavidez.

I've gotten to know Roy. He and 11 other Hispanic recipients visited me here at the White House. When I met and spoke with them, I could clearly see that it was the values they were taught as children that gave them the strength to be the kind of men they grew up to be. These values — devotion to family and respect for God, love of country and respect for honest work — these are the ingredients that have molded the character of Americans of Hispanic descent. This is the stuff of which heroes are made.

There is a place in Illinois that underscores what I am saying. In the town of Silvis in an Hispanic neighborhood there is a street, formerly 2nd street, on which lives 22 very special American families. From these 22 families, 84 men served in World War II, Korea, and Vietnam. The two Sandoval families on that block sent 13 -- 6 from one family and 7 from the other. Three Sandovals never came back. They and 5 others who gave

their lives for our freedom are honored by a monument at the end of the street.

There is an even bigger monument and it is the one in the hearts of every man, woman, and child in this country who are thankful for the precious liberty we enjoy and grateful to those to whom we owe such a debate. The stamp we issue today is our way of giving a heartfelt message to our wonderful Hispanic neighbors who have fought for their country, individuals to whom we owe so much. That message is MUCHAS GRACIAS.

(Rohrabacher)
October 26, 1984
5:00 p.m.

PRESIDENTIAL REMARKS: HISPANIC STAMP PRESENTATION WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 31, 1984

Welcome to the White House. Having spent much of my life in California, I've always been aware of the many contributions

Americans of Hispanic descent have made to our country.

Americans of Hispanic descent served in positions of authority throughout State government while I was Governor; in fact, I appointed more to top-level positions than any Governor in California's history. Since we got to Washington, we've enlisted top talent from the Hispanic community and they are providing a valuable service to the Administration and to the country.

Today, we gather to pay a special tribute to the Americans of Hispanic descent who have placed their lives on the line in the defense of our country. The United States Post Office, at our suggestion, is today issuing a stamp commemorating this awe-inspiring record of courage and valor.

It was 174 years ago when father Miguel Hidalgo de Castillo rang the bells in his village. Like the sounding of our Liberty Bell, he was proclaiming to the world his people's resolve to live in freedom. That same love of freedom still rings in our hearts today, especially in the hearts of our fellow citizens of Hispanic descent.

This has been demonstrated time and again. When danger threatened our Republic, Hispanics -- as this stamp underscores -- have been in the forefront of the defense of our freedom and independence. Thirty-seven of them -- a higher

proportion than any other group -- have received our highest military award.

It was my honor to have presented the Medal of Honor, the last one awarded, to Sgt. Roy Benavidez. This hero had been kept waiting in limbo for years during the last administration, which apparently thought that recognizing the gallantry of this hero was a bad idea because it would stir unpleasant memories of the Vietnam War.

Well, I think we can all be happy that America is no longer hesitant to honor any individual who did us the honor of serving as gallantly as Roy Benavidez.

I've gotten to know Roy. He and 11 other Hispanic recipients visited me here at the White House. When I met and spoke with them, I could clearly see that it was the values they were taught as children that gave them the strength to be the kind of men they grew up to be. These values — devotion to family and respect for God, love of country and respect for honest work — these are the ingredients that have molded the character of Americans of Hispanic descent. This is the stuff of which heroes are made.

There is a place in Illinois that underscores what I am saying. In the town of Silvis in an Hispanic neighborhood there is a street, formerly 2nd street, on which lives 22 very special American families. From these 22 families, 84 men served in World War II, Korea, and Vietnam. The two Sandoval families on that block sent 13 -- 6 from one family and 7 from the other. Three Sandovals never came back. They and 5 others who gave

their lives for our freedom are honored by a monument at the end of the street.

There is an even bigger monument and it is the one in the hearts of every man, woman, and child in this country who are thankful for the precious liberty we enjoy and grateful to those to whom we owe such a debate. The stamp we issue today is our way of giving a heartfelt message to our wonderful Hispanic neighbors who have fought for their country, individuals to whom we owe so much. That message is MUCHAS GRACIAS.